VILLAGE OF ARCADIA
==========================================================================
BOARD OF TRUSTEES


January 9, 2017
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Dale Paider at 8:02 p.m. Trustees in attendance for the meeting were Dale Paider, Doug Griess  and Christy Underwood. Trustees Richard Anderson and Alvin Johnson were absent (excused). Others present for at least part of the meeting were Gary Steele, Miller & Associates, Janet Sanders, Loup Basin RC&D, Wayne Hunt and Rosmarie Ritz.
Chairman Dale Paider announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act was posted in the room and a copy of the Act was also available in pamphlet form.

Motion by Griess, second by Underwood, to approve minutes of regular meeting of December 5, 2016; all aye, motion carried. 
Underwood made motion, second by Griess to approve Financial Report for December 2016 as presented; all aye, motion carried.

Motion by Underwood, second by Griess to approve Village Accounts Payable Claims December 2016 as presented; all aye, motion carried.

Gary Steele, Miller & Associates, gave an update on water main improvement project. The Board of Trustees agreed to go ahead and have Miller & Associates advertise for bids. Bids will be opened on Monday, February 13, 2017 in Arcadia. Discussion of time frame. Gary estimated that it would take 10 – 12 weeks from start to finish. We want to make sure everything will be done before Labor Day weekend. Completion date will be scheduled for August 1, 2017, final completion date for August 15, 2017. Village will be able to use old water line until new water line is approved by State. 

Chairman Paider opened the Street Improvement Hearing. Gary Steele presented the One- and Six-Year Street Improvement Plan. Underwood introduced and moved for its adoption Resolution 2017.1 approving One- and Six-Year Street Improvement Programs as presented; motion second by Griess. Roll call vote: Underwood: aye; Griess: aye; Paider: aye; motion carried and Resolution 2017.1 adopted.

Motion by Griess, second by Underwood to pay invoice submitted by Miller & Associates in the amount of $10,400.00, all aye, motion carried.

Janet Sanders, Loup Basin RC& D, informed the Board that county wide community clean-up day is scheduled for April 21, 2017, from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. in Ord. The focus is on appliances. Other discussion items were recycling cardboard and disposing of old paint through Clean Community Systems in Grand Island.

Griess made motion, second by Underwood to pay $25 membership dues for Loup Basin RC&D Council and $25 membership dues for Loup Rivers Scenic Byway; all aye, motion carried.

Trevor Lee, Valley County Economic Development was not able to be at tonight’s board meeting. He will moderate town hall discussion re parks & recreation on Wednesday, January 11, 2017, 7:00 p.m. at the Arcadia Community Building.
Motion by Underwood, second by Griess, to elect Jay Meyer to the Region 26 Council; all aye, motion carried.

Griess made motion, second by Underwood, to follow recommendation from the Arcadia Housing Authority Board and reappoint Doris Hill, Rod Sell and Randy Weverka to serve a four year term as commissioners for the Arcadia Housing Authority starting February 1, 2017; all aye, motion carried.

Motion by Underwood, second by Griess, to approve payment of $800 to Clark Law Office; all aye, motion carried.  

Underwood made motion, second by Griess, to pay $700 to Severson, Lammers & Abel for preparing and submitting audit waiver forms for FY 2015-2016; all aye, motion carried. The State Auditor approved audit waiver request for the Village of Arcadia for fiscal year ended September 30, 2016.
Wayne Hunt stated that the Village could rent skid steer from Greenland Construction when needed, approved by Trustees. 

It was decided to put employee handbook on agenda for February 13, 2017 meeting.

Request from B.J. Lueck to hook up to water on west side of Village, inside Village limits. Deposit of $75 is required and monthly payment of $19.

Loup Central Landfill – Dale Paider reported that Jim Ryan is retiring. Wayne Hunt stated that they did some snow removal. Ritz reported that Village of Arcadia submitted public comment re Qualified Action Plan for 2017 Nebraska Affordable Housing Program to Nebraska Department of Economic Development; received tax statements for Village property and Municipal Water Accounting Form from Lower Loup NRD; received reimbursement for damaged fire hydrant.
Motion to adjourn by Griess, second by Underwood, all aye, meeting adjourned at 9:57 p.m.; next regularly scheduled meeting will be Monday, February 13, 2017, at 8:00 p.m. at the Village Office (Arcadia Clinic).
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